
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

MESSAGE OF CONDOLENCES  
OF THE ASEAN LEADERS ON THE PASSING OF HIS EXCELLENCY  

NGUYEN PHU TRONG, GENERAL SECRETARY OF  
THE COMMUNIST PARTY OF VIET NAM 

 
24 July 2024 

 
 
It is with deep sadness that we learnt of the passing of His Excellency Nguyen Phu 
Trong, General Secretary of the Communist Party of Viet Nam on 19 July 2024. 
 
In this time of national grief and mourning, we wish to extend our deepest and most 
heartfelt condolences to General Secretary Nguyen Phu Trong’s family and loved ones, 
as well as the Government and people of the Socialist Republic of Viet Nam. 
 
General Secretary Nguyen Phu Trong’s leadership and lifelong service to his people 
and country will be profoundly remembered and his contributions to regional and 
international peace, friendship and cooperation will be an invaluable and enduring 
legacy. 
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